# WED NEWS

September 24, 1979

REPRESENTING OVER 2000 HOMEOWNERS IN VISTAPARK, ENCORE, ECHO VALLEY, BLOSSOM HEIGHTS, AND PARKVIEW VALLEY

The next meeting of the VEP Homeowners' Association will be Monday, September 24,1979 at 7:30 PM, at Mercury Savings & Loan, located on Blossom Hill Road at Pearl Avenue (next to Angels).

### **AGENDA**

Short business meeting

Presentation by officer Lloyd Baker and Ms. Esther Ono from Crime Prevention

Report from Neighborhood Patrol

SEPTEMBER MEETING: FOCUS - MAKE YOUR HOME LESS VULNERABLE TO CRIME

In a continuing effort to reduce crime, officer Lloyd Baker and Esther Ono from Crime Prevention will be visiting VEP Homeowners for the second time - this time for a presentation entitled "Harden the Target! This means to make your home less vulnerable to crime. In addition to the showing of an informative film, the talks would revolve around the subject of safeguarding and protecting your home.

During the last August 27 VEP Homeowners Assoc meeting, officer Baker along with Esther Ono presented some interesting statistics about crime in VEP country. The information, suggestions, advice they gave and those that we gathered during the general discussion will definitely be useful in fighting crime in our area.

Highlights of the August 27 meeting are presented on page 5 of this Newsletter. You are again cordially invited to the Sept.24 meeting which should be an equally interesting and informative meeting.

# MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

At the last general meeting of our Association, which was very well attended especially considering it was during the summer months, two representatives from the Crime Prevention Unit of the San Jose Police Department gave an excellent presentation and much inside information regarding the crime problem in our area. The comments by Esther Ono and Officer Lloyd Baker were most informative and well received by those in attendance; Officer Baker also answered many questions from the audience. As reported elsewhere in this Newsletter, we will be privileged to have them again at our next meeting, to show a movie and discuss specific crime prevention programs which have proven to be effective, such as Neighborhood Watch and Operation Identification. We strongly encourage as many of you as possible to attend this meeting; you may be disappointed later if you miss it.

Two days after the last general meeting, representatives from your Association including myself attended the public meeting of the Board of Control which concerned "scoping", which apparently means how broad a scope of possible alternatives will be studied, with reference to the upcoming Guadalupe Corridor Study. I reported to the Board the recommendation unanimously passed at our last meeting; they are now seeking to narrow down the number of alternatives to be studied and your executive board has taken action in that regard, because of the time constraints involved, which will be reported more fully in the near future. Our membership and organization have expressed themselves many times in the past on this issue, but we have to remain vigilant because of the fact that influential politicians, including the chairman of the Board of Control, have expressed themselves publicly in such a way as to indicate they have already made up their mind as to how our transportation needs should be solved (e.g. light rail, period) and they view the study simply as a necessary step before their goal may be accomplished, rather than a true study of what transportation solutions would best serve the needs of Edenvale. Our Association will continue to monitor this process so that hopefully the people most affected will have a significant voice in it.

# **VEP is YOUR** organization

Annual membership only \$4.00



San Jose, California 95120



Bus. 268-1330 Home 268-6820

Talk to Red Carpet, We Listen

#### 1979 ANNUAL REVIEW OF SAN JOSE'S GENERAL PLAN

There are over 100 requests for change to our city's General Plan this year. While some of these (like the rezoning of Frontier Village for residential use) are of particular interest to the VEP area, others entail city-wide issues of urban expansion, hillside development, and the Coyote Valley.

This year the San Jose Planning Department will hold informal public meetings in each Council District in order to discuss those proposed changes early in the GP amendment process. These meetings will enable residents to provide more informed input regarding change requests during formal hearings before the Planning Commission (Nov. 14, 15, 19) and City Council (Dec. 11, 12, 13). The meeting for Council District #7, which includes VEP Country, will be held 1:30 p.m. Wednesday, September 26, at Stonegate Elementary School Cafeteria, 2605 Gassman Drive, S.J. VEP members are urged to attend and become involved in this process of land use/transportation planning for our city through 1990.

In addition to the Annual Review, the City is beginning a longer term focused study of four issues related to the General Plan. This study is the result of Council discussion early this year about the need to re-evaluate the GP in light of current budget limitations, recent development activity, and the City's success in achieving the goals of the Plan. The study will focus on the provision of City services, the adequacy of the transportation system, the balance between jobs and housing, and our use of energy. The Council will be discussing citizen participation for this study at a Committee of the Whole meeting on October 18. It is expected that the first public involvement in this study will occur early in 1980. Your involvement in this year's Annual Review will serve as excellent preparation for the long-term study. DO IT!

D.R. Fadness



V.E.P. SPECIALIST

TED LA SCOLA Realtor-Associate

6472 Camden Ave., No. 105 San Jose, Calif. 95120 Office (408) 268-7055 Residence (408) 578-8659



NOTARY PUBLIC MILLION DOLLAR CLUB



THIS NEWSLETTER PRINTED BY . .



C-A-P PRINTING

QUALITY OFFSET PRINTING

LARRY CHEN 2455 OLD MIDDLEFIELD WAY, UNIT F (415) 965-3463 MOUNTAIN VIEW, CA. 94043

#### **VISTAPARK INSURANCE**



**CENTER** 225-5272

Life • Homeowners • Life • Motorcycle
Boat • Apartments • Renters
Bonds • Business • Worker's Compensation
W. CAPITOL EXPRESSWAY Mon.-TI

406 W. CAPITOL EXPRESSWAY BETWEEN PEARL & SNELL AVE. (So Habla Espanol)

Mon.-Thurs. 9-7 Fri. 9-5 Sat. 9-1

#### PARENTS BEWARE !!!

How many of you parents are aware of the conditions under which the Steinbeck students "south of Branham Lane" walk to school? You may say, "They walk the 'safe' path to Playa del Rey and then proceed to school". Have any of you taken the complete walk with your child to see this 'marvelous' path for yourself? DO IT!!! You may become as upset as I am.

Originally a gate was created for this express purpose at the end of Rutherglen Place. Because of complaints of 'ONE' party, 'TWO' additional gates have been made in the chain link fence. At one time it was like a neighborhood game - to see which gate would still be open at the end of the day. Blacktop has been laid across the farmers field to accomodate the Steinbeck students. It was later ripped up and another path was laid. Notice too, the next time you are at the Gunderson fields, that shrubs had been planted along one piece of property. Yet the District claims there is no money available to plant grass seed to make Gunderson more attractive to the community.

On the evening of Sept. 10, at 8:00 o'clock, I walked the path as it now stands. I placed the distance from the new gate at Gaundabert Lane and Rutherglen Place to the new opening and surfaced path at one-quarter mile. My feet were damp. How many of you parents realize that your childs feet and socks may be soaked by the time they reach school and they stay in them all day? According to a local podiatrist - "Wet feet are the biggest cause of childhood foot disease"!

At the opposite end of the surfaced path new homes are being built. Where will our children walk once those homes are completed?

I need your help to fight this problem. I cannot fight the District alone. I would also like an accounting of all the money spent on this path since its original opening.

If you are willing to help, please call me at 578-5231. I will also be at the September VEP meeting with further details.

A Concerned Parent

Dianne Christensen

# NORMANDIN CHRYSLER-PLYMOUTH

266-9500 CAPITOL AT PEARL SALES & LEASES



SALES & SERVICE LEADERSHIP FOR 104 YEARS

HIGHLIGHTS FROM AUGUST VEP HOMEOWNER ASSOC. MEETING
Officer Lloyd Baker and Esther Ono from SJPD's Crime Prevention Unit
told us that the most prevalent crime in our area, namely burglary
and vandalism, can be considerably reduced if we take precautions such
as fixing that faulty door lock, remembering to lock the doors when
we go out, etc. At your request SJPD will come out to inspect your
home and recommend what safety features you need to protect your home.
There is no charge for this service.

James H. Payne, Staff Analyst to Office of Citizens Assistance (Ombuds-

James H. Payne, Staff Analyst to Office of Citizens Assistance (Ombudsman) came to the meeting. If you have problems such as garbage not being picked up, your neighbor has wrecked car or any other grievance, call Citizens Assistance office: 277-4896. Jim will take care of it. Jim Trevino reported on the success of Neighborhood Patrol. Except for sporadic instances, criminal activities in many parts of VEP country have decreased. If you can provide support to Neighborhood Patrol in any way please call any of the VEP officers.

"COME ON IN!"

Have you ever thought that you might like to help your community, but you didn't know exactly how? Well, here's a good way...

# BECOME A GIRL SCOUT LEADER!

Call either of these phone numbers, today... (408)287-4170 or (415)968-8396

Thank You, Santa Clara County Girl Scout Council P.O. Box 28527 San Jose, CA 95159 NEEDED - SECRETARY FOR VEP
We are looking for a new secretary to
replace Cathy Melton who has done such
a fine job. If you would like to serve
VEP in some capacity, please call any
of the VEP officers or attend the next
VEP Homeowner Assoc. Meeting to be held
on Sept. 24, 1979. It is a great way
to feel part of your community!!!

FOR SALE: SIX-PIECE DRUM SET. Pearl and CB with stand and accessories. For more info call George 226-2460 anytime.

Expert Carpet Cleaning and Repair

#### **EXCEPTIONAL CARPET CARE**

Powerful Truck-Mounted Steam Cleaning Unit Fast Drying Assured VEP Family-Owned Business

Bernard, Don & Rich Neff (408) 629-0625 4088 Victoria Park Dr. San Jose, CA 95136

ARE YOU MOVING? - THINKING OF BUYING A HOME? -JUST NEED SOME REAL ESTATE INFORMATION? PLEASE CALL ME FOR EFFICIENT, HONEST SERVICE.

FREE HOME WARRANTY TO VISTAPARK HOMEOWNERS NO CHARGE FOR MARKET APPRAISAL MOST ADVANCED IN REAL ESTATE SERVICES FAMILIAR WITH THE VEP AREA - A RESIDENT



CALL JERRY HOUSTON, 265-9900 (OFFICE) OR 224-8769 (HOME) VEP MEMBER



\_



#### VEP TAKES STAND ON GUADALUPE CORRIDOR ALTERNATIVES STUDY

In today's elusive bureaucratic jargon, a "Corridor" is a broad-brush line on the map of an urban area that will one day be a transportation facility. The Guadalupe Corridor, centered on what was formerly known as the Guadalupe Freeway (Route 87) right of way, stretches 16 miles from Route 237 past the San Jose Airport, through our downtown and past the western boundary of VEP Country to Gunderson High School. There it veers easterly along what was to be the West Valley Freeway (Route 85) to its southernmost destination at Route 101 near Ford Road and IBM.

In the conclusion late last year of their 30-month, \$1.4 million study of our County-wide transportation needs through 1990, the Association of Bay Area Governments (ABAG) and the Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC) gave this corridor high priority for future development. However, before any development can begin, another study has to be conducted to ascertain what the best mode (i.e., roads, rail, buses, etc.) or mix of modes is and exactly where within that broad-brush line it should be built.

We're now beginning that study—a two year process—in pursuit of federal approval to begin preliminary engineering. Preliminary engineering will more accurately define the cost of the ultimate system; once that's completed we'll be qualified to stand in line for final design and construction funding. In all this could take six to ten years.

To get the two year study under way, County transportation planners put together ten transportation alternatives for local consideration. The immediate objective is to reduce this number of alternatives through a public review process, then turn over the remaining choices to a consultant for final study and recommendation. The ten alternatives offered for initial public review are as follows:

- #0. The "NULL" Alternative. This is essentially a do nothing alternative that assumes existing roads and Southern Pacific (SP) commute service, augmented by present plans for 516 buses (66 in express service, 450 in local service).
- #1. The "Baseline Bus" Alternative. This plan would boost our 1990 County-wide bus fleet to 750, add park and ride lots, and upgrade existing SP commute service. 300 of those buses would be dedicated to express service and be given preferential treatment at traffic signals and freeway approaches. No road construction.
- #2. Extended SP Commute Service. This alternative includes everything in the Baseline Bus scheme plus the extension of SP commute service along their existing Monterey Main Line tracks from the downtown SP Depot to IBM. Preferential treatment would be extended to local and express buses as well as to SP trains. 750 buses. No road construction.
- #3. The Express Bus on Busway Alternative. This alternative would build two lanes along the Rt 87/Rt 85 right-of-way for exclusive use by buses (possibly carpools and vanpools also). The bus fleet would be enlarged to 800 and accorded preferential treatment. Existing SP service upgraded. No other road construction.

#### VEP STAND ON CORRIDOR STUDY (Continued)

- #4. Light Rail Transit (LRT) Alternative. This alternative builds a light rail (streetcar) system on the Rt 87/Rt 85 alignment from IBM through downtown to the airport, with possible extension to Great America. Since most rail/street crossings would be at-grade, preferential treatment would be given to LRT and the 750 buses included in this alternative. Upgraded SP service. No road construction.
- #5. <u>Light Rail Transit (LRT) Alternative</u>. This alternative is the same as #4 except the streetcars would run in the SP Monterey Main Line railroad right-of-way. No road construction.
- #6. Freeway Alternative. Patterned after San Jose's General Plan, this alternative would construct a new 6-lane freeway in the Rt 87/Rt 85 right-of-way from Highway 101 near the airport south beyond IBM to connect with the Blood Alley By-Pass (South Valley Freeway). 800 buses, with 300 in express service. Upgrade existing SP service.
- #7. Expressway Alternative. A new 4-lane expressway (with some grade separation) would be constructed in the Rt 87/Rt 85 right-of-way from HWY 280 south to a connection with the South Valley Freeway near IBM. SP would be upgraded and 800 buses would provide local and express service with preferential treatment.
- #8. Freeway/Busway Alternative. This combines the features of #3 and #6 above. A 4-lane freeway would be built with an additional 2-lanes for express bus service (some possibility of carpool/vanpool sharing of busway). 800 buses with preferential treatment for express service. Upgraded SP.
- #9. Expressway/Light Rail Alternative. Combines #4 and #7 above. Would build 4-lane at-grade expressway and LRT system in the Rt87/Rt 85 right-of-way. Upgrades SP service and provides 750 buses with preferential treatment for express service.

At our August general membership meeting, VEP unanimously reasserted its earlier endorsement of the Freeway/Busway concept as embodied in Alternative #8. On August 29th this mandate was conveyed in public hearing before local, state, and federal officials involved in the Guadalupe Corridor Alternatives Analysis. Further confirmation of our position will be submitted in writing before the September 29th deadline. In keeping with the desire to reduce the number of alternatives before detailed analysis begins, VEP will recommend dropping alternatives #1,2,4, and 5 from the list, each falling far short of providing adequate service to our area. Our written response will also ask that alternative #0 be retained, but only as a basis of comparison in the study, and that #6 not be dropped because to do so would be inconsistent with our City's General Plan.

#### PLUMBING NEEDS?

DOYLE CUMMINGS IS AWARE OF THE WATER PIPE PROBLEMS BETWEEN THE METER AND YOUR HOME AND HAS DEVELOPED A FAST, INEXPENSIVE REPAIR TECHNIQUE WITH MINIMUM LAWN DAMAGE. FOR A FREE ESTIMATE ON THE WORK, AND A 10-YEAR UNCONDITIONAL WARRANTY

CALL 259-2586

doyle cummings plumbing

## **NEIGHBORHOOD WANT ADS**

SHAKLEE DISTRIBUTOR - NATURAL VITAMINS, COSMETICS AND CLEANING PRODUCTS. CALL PETE & SHERRY FOR A FREE CATALOG. 578-8480.

BOYS AND GIRLS 10 TO 15 YRS. WANTED TO DELIVER THE SOUTH SAN JOSE SUN NEWSPAPER IN VEP COUNTRY! APPLICANTS MUST BE DEPENDABLE, HAVE PARENTS CONSENT AND BE AVAILABLE FOR DELIVERIES EVERY WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON. SEVERAL ROUTES ARE NOW AVAILABLE, CALL NOW TO APPLY. IF WE DO NOT HAVE AN IMMEDIATE OPENING, YOU WILL BE PUT ON OUR WAITING LIST. CALL 225-8377 BILL OR BERTHA ROGERS. (VEP MEMBER & MLOCK REP)

LICENSED DAY CARE - Love, attention and care in my home near Belden, Weekly, daily, or hourly, call Margaret at 578-9133.

LICENSED CHILD CARE - Ages, Three and up near Parkview School, lunch and snack provided, Call Norma at 529-0570.

NEED OFF AND ON BABYSITTER- Friday and Saturday nights. Preferably over 18, non-smoker, non-drinker and with references. Call 629-3912 between 10 AM and 4 PM.

FULL DAYTIME CHILD CARE near Parkview school. Call Leslie 225-1048.

#### CHILD CARE

My home, Pearl, Branham and Blossom Hill area. Call Judy 578-5523.

BABYSITTING CO-OP: New Members Coffee, Sept. 26. Call Sharon Sanders, 226-1416.

AMWAY DISTRIBUTOR - 226-3256
AVON-TO BUY OR SELL, BARBARA 227-1797
HOUSE PAINTING - Vistapark resident
- specializing in professional
painting at moderate prices. Free
estimates on interior or exterior
painting of homes or apartments.
Will do acoustical ceilings. Jim
Allen. 629-9664.

LOVING CHILD CARE - in my home near Gunderson and Belden. Age 2 and up, weekly, before and after school. Call Dianne 578-5231.

#### BABYSITTING

LISA	Age	14, \$1/hr	629-6087
ADELE -	Age	14, \$1/hr	225-1791
ANITA -	Age	,\$.90/hr	225-8195
JENNY -	Age	14, \$1/hr	578-1037
KARIN -	Age	14, \$1/hr	226-8120
LANEL -	Age	13, \$1/hr	227-8758
MEG -	Age	15, \$1/hr	226-9339
SHARON-	Age	16, \$1/hr	225-1791
		11½,\$.75/hr	227-7196
DEE -	Age	11½,\$.75/hr	225-4241



#### THE VEP NEWS

Published monthly by the VEP Homeowners' Association, P. O. Box 18111, San Jose, California 95158

 President
 Al Bender
 226-0551

 1st VP
 Norma Majundar
 629-0570

 2nd VP
 Marianne Lent
 629-7949

 3rd VP
 George Cain
 226-8804

 Treasurer
 Bill Johnson
 226-8365

 Secretary
 Cathy Melton
 226-3256